
RHHS SIC Meeting notes 

September 16, 2024 6-7pm in Media Center 

Attendees: Lydia Chisolm (student), Windy Cole (community member), Jayne Dingle (teacher), Laura 
Lawson (Vice-chair, parent), Sally Young (ABA president, parent), Ozzie Ahl (principal), Monique Durham 
Kirk (parent), Tina Hutchinson (parent), Sonya Burns (Community Member), Kelly Scott (Chair, parent) 

Meeting called to order at 6pm by Kelly Scott.  

Mr. Ahl then shared school news and updates. 1,993 current enrollment as of Friday. Started w little 
over 2,000. Enroll by classes was shared. All positions filled at this time. Smooth start to school so far. 
Upcoming dates shared that have also been in School Newsletter. This is shared with RHHS community 
by email and website.   

Chair Kelly Scott asked everyone in attendance to go around and give introductions of themselves and 
their connection to RHHS. 

Kelly brought up NAMI walk that will be on Oct 5th and that the SIC has a RHHS walking team that 
everyone connected to RHHS is invited to join and participate. This walk team and event is part of the 
the SIC initiative towards mental health awareness and overall student, teacher and staff wellness. 

As a follow-up, Mr. Ahl said that the school is working on supporting the new Atrium health mental 
health virtual counseling sessions that are free for students during the school day. A room is being setup 
by the Guidance office. 

Next, Kelly informed the group that elections will need to be held for the SIC this year. There will be 
some parent, teacher and student positions to be filled that will be listed on the official roster that is 
submitted to the state’s SIC office.  At the next meeting, SIC members elected will elect a Chair, Vice-
Chair and Secretary for the SIC this year. 

Miscellaneous: Kelly brought up question for the group about excessive homework given over the 
weekend vs student’s family time on the weekend. The group discussed the parent’s concerns and gave 
recommendations to share back with the parent. 

Next meeting will be October 21 at 6pm in the Media Center. 

Meeting was adjourned by Kelly Scott 

 

 

 

 


